
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 August 2023 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

 Are all of your contact details up to date?  
 

 

Guide to Golf Etiquette 
Avoid standing on someone’s line 

Other than talking through someone’s shot, when it 

comes to distractions, this is probably the biggest – 

and most annoying. Stepping on someone’s putting 

line means your spikes can leave little indents in the 

greens, which can upset the line of the ball and 

derail the putt. Being aware of and walking around 

people’s lines is also important when you are 

walking between holes. Also be careful to steer 

clear of people’s through lines (where the ball will 

go if they miss a shot). 

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:  Cameron Bishop 

   Grahame Speed 

   Rodney Baer   

   Ray Mhone 

   Allison Knowles 

   Matt Mulkeen 

   Brendan Sessions 

   Joshua Leitch 

Country Member: Joshua Trimble  

    

Please make our new members welcome 
 

 

 

 

 

Men’s Foursomes 

Championships 
Shane Andrewartha and Steve Fisher 

 
The ying and yang of foursomes. 

 

 
 

9
th

 August   Andrew Skewes (7
th

) 

26
th

  August     Glenn O’Connell (9
th

) 

26
th

  August                Tom Arnold (9
th

) 

26
th

  August     Shane Andrewartha (16
th

) 
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President Vs Captain’s Day 
The ladies contested the President versus Captain’s 

Day in the sun on August 8th.  The President’s 

Team (Joy Hester, Vicki Moorhead, Carol Myles, 

Liane Graham and Mary Jones) were victorious 

138pts to 115 pts.  

 
 

 
Lady President Liane Graham had the best score for 

her team, and Captain Di Murphy had the best score 

for her team.  

 

Golf Quip 
If you have confidence in a particular club, don’t let 

anyone talk you out of using it. 

- Sandra Haynie 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 19

th
 of 

September  at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

 

Doris Chambers Foursomes 

 
On August 1

st
 Pauline Mercer and Joy Hester won 

the local Doris Chambers Foursomes event and will 

represent Jubilee GC at the Victorian final at 

Sanctuary Lakes on October 26
th

. 

 

 
Gemma Dooley & Peter Glidden have won the 

2023 Victorian Mid-Amateur Championship.  

Dooley finished 8 over par while Glidden finished 1 

over at Cobram Barooga Golf Club 
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/357322236245/user/100042344003578/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXbqjGPFZt3kSvazfoRf51SMPCNH7XgAvg4iTo_QGtSdaXR6SAhpaa9ZxTegJ6RRKkdUidaLnTheATzixCPriJu_Yab_SyhLzB9mYYlX-8pNbeGpoqs3LK1UXzP0sme3ZlRqGqNErVmtu3Ak3-QhzsjSw6cjuqaxR7hiH293wpWxNoOj6qzFKIa1GkNurF_TSrukDdEBevkFk8PNGRf2vX2&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R


Jubilee Veterans. 

 
August is almost gone and so Christmas is getting 

closer awfully quick. 

The weather seems to have improved slightly in the 

past couple of weeks and along with better weather 

comes a slight increase in the number of players on 

Monday. Last week we had 23 which is our largest 

number in close to 3 months. With continued 

warmer weather we trust that our numbers may start 

to get up close to 40 each week again.  

We would like to remind all vets that from next 

Monday 4
th

 September the starting time will be 

going back to 8;00am for an 8;30am start. Please 

ensure you are on time.  

We also conducted our NEDVGA tournament on 

Monday. We had 116 players from across the 

region nominate with 109 coming on the day. The 

weather was fantastic on the day and although the 

course was still a little wet in some places it played 

very well, unlike the players from our club. Keith 

Moorhead was our only successful entry with a 

second in Division One and also a nearest the pin.  

All prizes were spread amongst our other NEDVGA 

clubs and a good day was had by all. 

We wish to thanks all those volunteers, Noel, Ron 

& John who came out to cook the sausages and 

onions, as well as Kevin, Josie and Vicki who 

helped with bowls of chips for all the groups as they 

completed their rounds.  Also thanks to those who 

helped in the car park and attending to registrations 

and not to forget Gordon in the pro shop who has 

helped enormously over the past couple weeks in 

helping set up cards and tournament in MiGolf.  

Next event is at Howlong at the end of September 

and entry sheet is up on the board. I cannot attend 

as I will be away so it is important you get your 

name and money in by the due date as we cannot 

accept late entries.  

Good golfing in the coming warmer weather. 

 

Rule of the Month 

 
We can all identify the 10th hole in this image. 

Here is a 

closer look at 

one of its 

features. 

 

White pegs 

mean the area 

to the left is 

Abnormal 

Ground 

Conditions 

(i.e. GUR) 

 

Your Options: 

 

1 

Take your shot 

from where 

the ball lies 

(It is optional GUR) 

 

OR 

 

2 

The nearest 

point of 

complete relief 

from the GUR 

 

See Definition 

P143 

Rules of Golf 

 

There is NO 

relief from the 

trees. 
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Oh Dear!!!!! 

 
The driver (and the photographer) shall remain 

anonymous. 

 

Only Golfers will 

Understand. 
No matter how bad you are playing, it is always 

possible to play worse.    

 

The inevitable result of any golf lesson is the instant 

elimination of the one critical unconscious motion 

that allowed you to compensate for all of your many 

other errors  

 

Everyone replaces his divot after a perfect approach 

shot.  

 

A golf match is a test of your skill against your 

opponent’s â€™ luck.  

 

It is surprisingly easy to hole a thirty foot putt. For a 

10.  

 

Greens Report 

Save the date: Tuesday, 24th October 

Coring of the Greens 
Help is required on this day. A couple of people at 

7am and most  people at 8am 

 

 
 

What’s on in September? 

Sunday 3
rd  

Father’s Day 

Wednesday 6
th

   10.30am  Coaching Clinic 

Sunday 10
th

 Brian Kerlin Memorial Day 

Saturday 16
th

 Men’s  & Ladies’ Monthly Medal 

Tuesday 19
th 

 Ladies’ Foursomes Championships 

Saturday 23
rd 

 Men’s & Ladies’ Medal of Medal 

Monday 25
th 

 NE Vets at Howlong 

Friday 29
th 

 Grand Final Eve 2 Person Ambrose 

Saturday 30
th 

 AFL Grand Final 

 

What’s on in October? 

Tuesday 10
th

 Ashley Neave Invitation Day 

Thursday 12
th

 Ladies Pairs Championships 

Saturday 14
th

 Mixed Pairs Championships 

Monday 23
rd

 Vets at Wodonga 

Tuesday 24
th

 Coring of the Greens 

Saturday 28
th

 Men’s Monthly Medal 

 

 

 

 

 

2023/2023 Jubilee Golf Club Fee Invoices 
have now been either posted or personally delivered to your letter box. Thank you to the many eager walkers 

who hand delivered many of them. If you haven’t received your invoice or have a question please reply to 

your Jubilee Jottings notification email or leave a note in the Proshop.  Joy 
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Photos 

 
If you are not on Facebook and you hit a good ball 

down the middle of the fairway you may not have 

seen this view of the dam. To see more of Shane 

Andrewartha’s great photos from around the club 

go to the https://jubileegolfclub.com.au then Jubilee 

and then Photo Gallery 2023  

 
 

2023/24 Fees 
The fees are coming in steadily and are due by 

September 30
th

. 

Paying by Bank Transfer into WAW is the 

preferred method of payment as it is the easiest way 

for the Treasurers to identify which member made 

the payment. Be sure to add your Surname M’ship 

as the reference. 

The other methods are fine but if paying by 

EFTPOS please ensure your name is written on one 

of the receipts for the Treasurer. 

Mixed Foursomes Champions 

 
Congratulations Shane and Di. 

 

OOB on the 17th 
The new OOB fence along right side of the 17

th
 has 

been installed in August. It is post and rail to match 

the existing section near the front gate.   

Members are reminded of our OOB rule: Play your 

next shot from where the previous shot was made.  

The ball is out if the entire ball is behind the front 

of the posts.  (one penalty stroke) 

 
See page 112, Rules of Golf
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https://jubileegolfclub.com.au/


Barry Falls Walk: Fund Raiser for The Longest Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photographer Extraordinaire 
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